
 

Crusaders’ Chronicles 
 
 

 
Worship Service Opportunities  
Sun. Oct. 1 Worship @8:15 & 10:30 a.m., Mon. Oct. 2 Worship @6:30 p.m. 
Fri. Oct. 8 Chapel @1:20 p.m. 
 

THIS WEEK IN SCHOOL 
Thursday, Sept. 28  V-ball at Trinity, Oshkosh 
mixed 5:30 pm. 
Friday, Sept. 29   Homecoming parade 
grades 3-8 1:40-2:35 pm. 
Sunday, Oct. 1  Remember the Sabboth 
Day by keeping it holy. 
Monday, Oct. 2  Grades K-2 field trip. V-
ball at FVCA A & B 4:30 pm. 
Tuesday, Oct. 3 V-ball practice 3-5 pm. 
Wednesday, Oct. 4 Club day. V-ball practice 
3-5 pm A team only. 

 
 

Wear your green and gold on Thurs. Sept. 28. Go Pack Go! 
 
 

 

REMINDER TO PARENTS 
The monthly installment of your Education Fees is due on October 1. 

 

 CHAPEL OFFERING 
During the 1st quarter of this school year, the chapel offerings collected 
on Wednesdays will be used to support Camp Luther in purchasing 
hammocks for NEW Hammock Village.  Please consider sending a weekly 
chapel offering with your child every Wednesday.  The goal for each 
quarter is $300.  This breaks down to .25 per student weekly.  So far 
this quarter, Chapel offerings total $191.41  Thank you for your support. 
 

 

Each family receives one copy of the weekly school newsletter and it is given to the youngest 
child to take home for parents to read. If you would like an older sibling to receive the 
newsletter, rather than the youngest, please contact the school office. 

 

September 27, 2017  
Linking…….. 
Faith, Family, Education to God  
920-596-2815 
www.stpaulmanawa.org 
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Principal Brian Elmhorst – Extension  1011 -message through FastDirect 
FREE AND REDUCED HOT LUNCH applications are available in the school office. Families need 
to fill out these forms on an annual basis. So if you haven’t turned in your form this school year, 
please do so soon. 

 

SINGING IN CHURCH The third to eighth grade students are scheduled to sing 
again on Sunday, October 22nd during the 10:30 church service. The students should 
arrive at church by 10:20 to sit with their classmates in church.  
 

ACCELERATED READER 
The Accelerated Reader program is part of the reading class for all seventh and eighth grade 
students. The students are required to acquire a certain number of points a quarter. If the 
student achieves more than the required amount of points, extra credit will be applied to their 
reading grade, but getting less than the required points will be unfavorable to their reading 
grade. There are over 150,000 books available in the school library or the Sturm Memorial 
Library. To determine if a book is an Accelerated Reader Book, check out the website. 
www.arbookfind.com. 
 

CHAPEL PARTNERS are used at St. Paul Lutheran School for younger students to develop a 
mentoring relationship with older students. This year three students are grouped together for 
chapel and other activities. On Friday the students filled out a questionnaire to get to know each 
other better. These questionnaires and pictures will be displayed in the hallway beyond the 
offices. Come and check them out.  

“Grandparent’s Day” 
Friday, October 6 is Grandparents Day at St. Paul Lutheran School. All K-8th grade students are 
encouraged to invite their grandparents to school. Lunchtime and afternoon activities are planned 
with a schedule below. Lunch costs are $3 per grandparent, and can be taken from your 
FastDirect account if so desired.  
11:30 Lunch time and recess time 
12:45 Classroom visits 
1:20 Chapel 
2:00 Bingo 
2:42 Dismissal 
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Extra Shirts 
Anyone interested in purchasing a green “Stand Firm” 
shirt please contact Mr. Elmhorst by October 1st. The 
cost per shirt is $10 Adult sizes range from Small to 3X. 
This is a great way to support our church and school, as 
well as spreading the gospel message.  

HOMECOMING PARADE Students in Grades 3-8 will be walking to the 
high school on Friday, September 29 to watch the Homecoming Parade. All 
students will be walking with their teachers and returning to school 
following the parade. We will be leaving school at 1:40 and returning at 
approximately 2:35.  
 

BADGER SPORTS PARK All families that sold 13 Eat-out-in-Manawa tickets will be traveling 
to Appleton on October 20th for a fieldtrip to the Badger Sports Park. We will be leaving the 
school parking lot at about 8:45 and returning by 2:30. Look for more information soon. All 
other students will be having a normal day of school.  
 

PreSchool/PreKindergarten Rebecca Griesbach – Extension 1005 -message 
through FastDirect 

This week we will be working on the letter Aa, its sound and things that begin 
with Aa.  The children will be recognizing the color orange, a triangle, the 

number 2 and counting 1-20 (4K) and 1-10 (3K).  For Math we will also be 
talking about more/less (4K) and sorting by color and type of fruit (3K).  

The 4K class will be cooking up some applesauce on Friday along with visiting the Computer 
Room.  Please practice these concepts at home. 
The Eat Out in Manawa fundraiser ends Wednesday, September 27.  Please return $ 
from sold tickets and any remaining cards you couldn’t sell. Thank you so much for all 
your support!!!  
Sept 27-Eat Out in Manawa fundraiser ends.  
Oct 5-Parent/Teacher Conferences for Preschool 1:30-7:00.  Please look for sign-up sheet 
on the bulletin board outside the classroom later this week 
Oct. 6-Permission slip and $ due for 4K/Kindergarten Pumpkin Patch. 
Oct 8-4K-2nd sing at the 8:15 church service. 
Oct 13-4K/Kind Field trip to the Pumpkin Patch   Both 4K classes will be going in the 
morning. There will be no afternoon 4K class that day with all of us going on the field trip 
together.  
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Kindergarten Debbie Hintz – Extension 1008 -message through FastDirect 
Religion:  Noah and the Flood; Letters:  k,l,m,n,o; Math:  Numbers 0-5 unit test/Sort and 
Classify; Theme:  Apples; Sight Word:  like   

Grandparents Day is next Friday (10/6).  Please look for more information regarding this fun 
afternoon in this newsletter. 

Book boxes:  Thank you to all the families that have made a book box for the decodable 
readers that will be coming home throughout the year.  (Some families use a shoe box or a 
plastic bin.)  Please keep it in a special spot and pull it out every night to practice.  Remember, 
practice is the key to success with reading! 

Field Trips:  Cuff’s Pumpkin Patch-(10/13) and Junie B. Jones (10/2)  Please let me know if 
you would like to have your name included in the drawing for Junie B. Jones trip. I have 1 
ticket allowed for kindergarten.  (Fall tends to be a busy field trip time for my class, things 
will be more “normal” the remainder of the year.  Thanks for being so understanding and 
supporting us in these special learning adventures.) 

Thank you for selling fundraiser tickets!  The reward field trip is on October 20th.  There will 
be 2 teachers remaining at school providing instruction for the children that did not qualify 
for this trip. 

1st Grade Teri Rae Suehs/Lori Elmhorst – Extension 1015 -message through 
FastDirect 

The Field trip will be on Monday, October 2nd.  Please have your 
child to school on time so they do not miss the bus to Oshkosh.  
What a wonderful experience to see a play of Junie B. Jones.  We 
are reading a book about her in class.  

Subtraction has begun in Math.  Some are proficient while others find this to be a totally new 
concept.  Please look over your child’s papers and help them with this new concept.   

Remember to invite your child’s grandparents for the Friday, October 6th lunch and afternoon 
excitement.  The grandparents can bring in lunch or have hot lunch here with us.  That is 
their choice.   

Eat out in Manawa Tickets should all be turned in by today.  If you still have your envelopes 
please send them back ASAP. 

Upcoming events: Fire prevention week will be the second week in October. Please go 
over fire safety with your child at home.  We will also go over it here at school.   
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2nd Grade Brenda Jenks – Extension  1020 -message through FastDirect 
Our first club meeting went well last week. The students that participated enjoyed their 
sessions according to all I heard. Next week is our field trip to The Grand Opera House in 
Oshkosh. Please remember to return the permission slip and $6 cost if you haven't yet done 
so. Grandparents Day is scheduled for next Friday afternoon, October 6, from 11:30-2:40. It 
promises to be a fun day: please share this with your family members so that each student 
has a family member present. We've been learning about: "Henry and Mudge and the Starry 
Sky", the scientific method, community types, place value, and Moses and the Exodus. Keep up 
the hard work, 2nd graders! Have a wonderful weekend. Thank you for supporting the Eat Out 
in Manawa fundraiser. 
3rd and 4th Grade Rachel Beyer – Extension 1023 -message through 
FastDirect 
 

5th and 6th Grade Josh Korotka - Extension 1022 -message through 
FastDirect 

Thank you to all that came to sing Sunday! They have been doing wonderful on their memory 
work. Keep it up. They have Memory Week 4 due Friday! They will also have a Reading and 
Spelling test. I encourage students to make corrections on assignments that are eligible. 
Please encourage reading at home especially for AR. Have a great weekend! 
 

PTO News 
October 4th will be the PTO’s first meeting of the school year.  It 
will start at 3:00, and we meet in the concessions area.  We would 
like to extend an invitation for anyone to join us.  Our meetings are 
always open to everyone.  Come see what we are about, learn more 
about the school, voice your opinions and rest assured you will not be 
put in charge of anything. 
 

Once again the PTO will be doing snack Fridays which is one of the largest fundraisers for 
the PTO.  On the first and the third Friday of the month snacks are made by volunteers and 
sold to the K-8th grade students (I forgot to mention that on the volunteer sheet) for $1.00 
during the morning recess.  Attached is a pay in advance form for the first semester for 
those who would like to take advantage of that.   
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PTO Snack Pay In Advance 
 

The PTO will be selling snacks to the K-8th grade students this year every first and third 
Friday of the month during the morning recess starting October 6th.  The cost will again be 
$1.00 a snack.  We understand it can be difficult to remember on those Fridays to give your 
child the money.  So to make that easier the PTO is offering to let you pay in advance for 
each semester.  If you would like to take advantage of this, please send $8 (checks made out 
to St. Paul PTO) for each child.  This would cover your child for the snack through the first 
semester, and later we will send out another form like this for the second semester of 
school.  What the snack is going to be will be listed in the Crusader Chronicles (newsletter) 
that goes out the Wednesday before the PTO Snack Friday.  If you don’t take advantage of 
the pre-pay, you can just send $1 with your child the day of the snack if they would like to 
have it.  Please return the bottom half of this in an envelope marked PTO snack by October 
5th.    
 
--------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
 
Students 
Name:___________________________________________________________ 
 
¨ I would like to pay in advance for the first semester for the PTO snack and 
have enclosed $8 per student. 
 
¨ Add my name to the list of people who can be called to help make the PTO 
snack for Fridays. 
Name:____________________________________________________________ 
 
Phone Number:_____________________________________________________ 
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